Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 4th March 2019 at 7.30pm

1. Present – Cllr’s  Willett (Chair), Bennion, Field, Gleeson, Oaksey,  and Morford. 
2. Apologies for Absence – Cllr.s Strachan, Croucher and District Cllr. Poulter
3. Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting previously circulated and signed as a true record 
4. Declarations of Interest - none
5. Correspondence as circulated - All correspondence has been circulated.
6. County Councillor Stephen Burroughes – Was in attendance and submitted the following report with the following headings ( Full report on village website)         CS                                  
· Council announces progress ON Ipswich Northern Route project 

· Suffolk County Council 2019/20 budget approved

· Funding agreed for Citizens Advice in Suffolk

· Have your say on the future of Fire & Rescue Service

· CHANGES TO SCHOOL TRAVEL ARRANGEMENT FROM SEPTEMBER 2019

· BURY ST EDMUNDS LEISURE CENTRE AWARDED QUALITY STANDARD

Cllr. Burroughes also spoke about a new machine for repairing potholes which it is hoped will improve repairs.

Cllr Bennion spoke about the amount of litter found recently on the Village Litter pick, which included car tyres in two separate places. Cllr. Burroughes said he would look into it and whether there was  funding was available.
Cllr. Burroughes asked that the Parish Council to send him details about Rendham Green after the meeting.  Clerk to respond                                                         CS.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
Meeting closed for Public Forum to ask questions
For nearly 15mins Mrs G Hobson asked various questions about the work carried out on Rendham Green. She raised various concerns about the work and the damage done to wildlife. 
Meeting opened

7. District Councillor Poulter – Apologies sent will forward a report tomorrow
8. Accounts

a) Current Financial Report presented, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters.
b) Cheque confirmations - none
c) Cheque authorisations for Clerks Salary £306, Clerks non taxable £78, PAYE £76.60, Clerk Postage £9.01 Gray ecology £305, R.E. Barnes £1186.80 (inc VAT £197.80) proposed by Cllr. Bennion and seconded by Cllr. Lawrence CS
d) Donation of £60 received from E.J. Gray tractor driver who helped a low loaded with mobile home stuck in the village. He was given the money by the driver as a thank you and gave it to the PC towards the work being carried out on Rendham Green.  Letter of thanks sent                                                                                                                 
e) Amenity Fund Bids – £300 to PC for Rendham Green                                 CS
f) Amenity Fund – Cheque confirmation for Newsletter £39 for Feb/Mar  
9. Planning                                                                                                       

a) Awaiting Comments – none
b) RPC Response - none
c) Awaiting EastSuffolk  decisions – None
d) Decisions – Rendham Hall and Mount Pleasant permitted
10. Report 

a) Community Police – No crimes in the December period
b) Neighbourhood Watch – Nothing to report 
c) VHMC – Denis Moore was in attendance and reported that the village hall was financially in a viable, healthy state. The kitchen has been up graded with new wine cooler, dish washer and fridge freezer. They are still awaiting a warming cabinet. The Fun Auction made just over £1300. 
The issue of the free use of the village hall for funerals was raised. It was an issue that the Parish Council has no information about; he agreed to take it back to the Village Hall Management committee for discussion.
d) Highways and Footpaths – nothing to report
e) SALC – Nothing to report from Cllr. Morford 
f) Tree Warden – no report received
g) PARK – Cllr. Field working on Constitution hopefully to bring to the May meeting                     

h) Village Website – Nothing to report
11. Rendham Green –Following PC Stollery saying we should have an ecology survey the Council made preliminary enquires about the cost and processes of ecology surveys.  

Having obtained three quotes it was decided to ask Gray Ecology to carry out a survey, which we believe was best value for money. 
Abi Gray has a license from Natural England for bats etc. and she is very well qualified.

She marked the trees which should be saved or soft felled (checking for Bats etc)
Most of the trees were considered to have Negligible potential to support bat roosts as they lacked the age and structure 
We also watched for other animals such as Hedgehogs. Advice was also taken from SuffolkPrickles.org in case we found a hedgehog

The survey was carried out on the 9th February 2019.
Gray ecology advised that no further surveys were necessary so we were able to go ahead. 

We were able to go ahead with the work which had to be completed by the 1st March deadline. Once again we had three quotes and RE Barnes was able to go ahead within the very tight timescales. The police have a copy of the report and we have heard nothing more from the police since.

Cllr. Gleeson has purchased British Native Bluebells and Snow drops for planting at no cost to the Council. 

A discussion took place about planting some British Native trees. Cllr. Morford to explore obtaining free trees and the clerk to also explore obtaining trees and costs over the coming months                                                                                                         JM/CS                             
12. Sizewell C Meeting – Notes of meeting circulated by Cllr. Gleeson                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
13. PARK – Cllr. Field in process of writing the constitution hopefully available for the May meeting.                                                                                                                       RF
14. East Suffolk lines Rail Partnership -  Cllr. Bennion spoke about the Line Group Action Plan for 2018/2019 which included actions to improve station platform safety issues and lack of signage, improving bus links, and the single storey heritage centre. Currently they only have funding for the signage.
15. May elections – Elections on the 2nd May 2019 Clerk has the forms for completion after the meeting. Clerk has appointment on Tuesday 2nd April to take the forms to Eastsuffolk Council in Melton                                                                                        CS
16. Matter arising from the January Parish Council meeting not listed – none
17. Any Other Business – Mrs G Hobson asked before the meeting for  Information under the Freedom of Information Act asking various questions about Rendham Green which included whether a report was carried out and who paid for the survey. Clerk to respond          
18. Dates for 2019 all meetings to be held in Rendham Village hall 

	Parish Meeting
	13th  May 2019
	7.00pm

	Annual Parish Council Meeting
	13th May 2019
	7.30pm after Parish Meeting

	Parish Council Meeting
	8th July 2019
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	9th September 2019
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	11th November 2019
	7.30pm
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